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Minutes for 2020 LSBOE Annual Meeting (via Zoom)
November 5, 2020
Chris Wroten, O.D., President of the LSBOE, called roll at 1:00pm.  

Board Members present were:  Chris Wroten, O.D.; James Sandefur, O.D.; Gary Avallone, O.D.; Mark Roy, III, O.D.; Jeff Anastasio, O.D.; & Dale Benoit; also present and accounted for were Graves Theus, LSBOE Attorney; Hope Sonnier, LSBOE Administrative Assistant; Gerry Gerdes, O.D.; Kevin Kasovich, O.D.;  My Hau, O.D; and Lauren McCain, O.D.  Declaring a quorum was present, the meeting was called to order at 1:01pm.

Dr. Wroten briefly reviewed LSBOE Board member requirements and term of service, as well as the nominating & voting procedures for 2020 which were mailed to all licensed doctors of optometry with ballots on September 14, 2020.  Ballots were directly received by Mr. Theus, who was then called upon to present results.  

Mr. Theus stated 29 ballots were received and the top 3 eligible doctors of optometry receiving votes were: Mark Roy, III; Gerry Gerdes; and David Fisher.

Motion was made by Dr. Avallone & seconded by Dr. Sandefur to accept the results of the vote as presented, and to forward them to the Governor’s Office for his appointment of the person to fill the position.  

A brief discussion was held concerning the complaint received by the LSBOE today from Danna Bittola against Cate Street Optical, alleging failure to release the add power for a multifocal glasses prescription.  Dr. Sandefur initiated the investigative process to obtain additional information from both parties.
Dr. Wroten updated everyone on the new changes to the LSBOE website and also thanked Dr. Avallone for his work researching and drafting proposed telehealth rules for optometry, which have been distributed to the LSBOE for review and consideration at the next LSBOE Board Meeting.
Dr. Wroten also reminded those in attendance that the license renewal process will proceed as usual this year, and strongly recommended a lead time of 2-4 weeks prior to the date a licensee needs a copy of their new license in hand, given the work involved to renew ~600 licenses.  Dr. Avallone also mentioned several options available to help streamline the process, which will be further considered at the next LSBOE Board Meeting.

After calling for additional New Business and hearing none, Dr. Wroten adjourned the meeting at 1:25pm.
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